Ministry of the Economy

Government 1945 Hamilton Street
of Regina, Canada S4P 2C8
Saskatchewan

April 22, 2016

Dory Jade

President, Canadian Association of Professional Immigration Consultants
245 Fairview Mall Drive, Suite 407

TORONTO ON M2J4T1

Dear Mr. Jade:

Thank you for your letter of March 17, 2016, to Mr. Eric Johansen regarding The Foreign
Worker Recruitment and Immigration Services Act (FWRISA) which was referred to me for
response. Please accept my apologies for the delay of this response. As was communicated
to you previously, we were unable to communicate on policy matters such as those raised in
your letter during Saskatchewan’s provincial election campaign, which concluded earlier this
month.

The Government of Saskatchewan appreciates the time and effort that the Canadian
Association of Professional Immigration Consultants (CAPIC) has invested in reviewing the
FWRISA and its implementation. | assure you that careful consideration was given to the
constitutional and program responsibilities of the provincial and federal governments in the
drafting of this legislation. | can also give assurances that, in collecting and sharing
information under FWRISA, we are committed to complying with all legal requirements
protecting the privacy of individuals.

Your letter raises some operational matters concerning the administration of the FWRISA and
we thank you for sharing your views with us and for your interest in the FWRISA.

Sincerely,

Alastair MacFadden

cc: Christa Ross, Executive Director, Immigration Services
Eric Johansen, Program Integrity and Legislation, Labour Market Development



